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  “Alis grave nil”
St.Michaels Village Community Group  
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held  on

        Monday 22nd September at London Beach - 7.30 p.m.
Present: Ken Mulholland, Trevor Bingham, Rob Solly, Lorna Mulholland, Eileen Harrop,Raymond Crawfurd, Sandra Sutters, Jo Vos, Mike Dewdney, Robb Keevill, Harry Purewal,  Barbara Misselbrook, Pam Smith, Harry (Father Christmas) Hickmott, Rosemary Dayborn.
Apologies Received from:  Parveen Goyal, Priyanka Goyal, Jean Curteis,  David Curteis,  

Liz Entwistle, Jamie Entwistle, Mike Stephens, John Link.
The Late Sir Donald Sinden
Ken paid tribute to Sir Donald by talking about the very fond memories the community of 

St Michaels have of him. In  2008 the unveiling of the Village Sign, switching on the Christmas Lights one year, and the Dedication of the Jubilee Tree.  He was not only a talented actor, but a gentleman in the true sense of the word.  St Michaels and Tenterden will miss him greatly.  Rev Eileen said a short payer.
Previous Minutes and Matters Arising
All matters arising are covered in the agenda. The minutes were agreed . 
Finances
Current balance at the bank is £5395.12.  Waterstones have paid £120 for their copies of 

St Michaels Memories.  The tree (£1645) and Public Liability Insurance (£320) have been paid.  End of this month is end of financial year and Rob will get paperwork to Frank Port of Berrys Accountants.

St Mikes Bites   

Deadline for copy for next edition is 1st November. Trevor is waiting for articles from Eileen – WW1 Commemoration service, Anniversary Banner. Mike D – Tenterden Tigers. Ken – Tree and Plaque. Trevor made the suggestion that members children might like to earn some pocket money and do the distribution.
Road Signage  

Tenterden Town Council agreed that if a vote is taken in St Michaels and that if the majority of respondents agree to change then it can be done.   The newsletter will give details to everyone and a voting slip.

WW1 Commemorations
The Church service was historically enlightening with a vast range of personal contributions.

Mike S. has put us on the National Website, and is happy to be co-ordinator for Tenterden and St Michaels to put all activities/information on the website.
Jo let us know that the Youth Cafe at Highbury Hall is going to display the artwork, from their successful event, on late night shopping evening.

Town Council Update

Commemorative Plaque – It’s due to be delivered next week and will be installed by TTC.  There will not be a big unveiling, but will put it forward for the local paper and have an article in the St Michaels Bites in order to bring it to the attention of everyone.


Defibrillators – Agreed and ordered, but no timescale as to when they will be installed.  TTC have decided that they should be on Council property, which for St Michaels means the toilets in the rec. Ken voiced the Community Group's concern regarding the location considering the vandalism that has taken place there.


Recreation Ground Toilets and Vehicle Access – Current thinking by TTC is that toilets will be replaced by stainless steel pod type unisex toilet and current building used for storage.  Cleaning contract needs to be reviewed as currently cleaning is not being done.  Planning permission and costings are still to be obtained for new entrance.


Tent 1 – No other development is to be considered until Tent 1 is finished. Plans and drawings are at the Town Hall if anyone wants to see them


Village Hall Direction Sign – Pam has asked Highways to replace this sign.

Church Footpath/ Banner

15th Anniversary Commemorative Banner - A team from the Church have taken the drawings done by the local children and created the banner. Community Group gave permission for the Village Sign to be used for the finial. This was a great collaborative effort between the church and the community. Unveiling to take place at the Patronal Service on Sunday.  Thanks to go to Homewood Media Centre, Chris Walker and Trevor Bingham for all the work they have done on this.  Cost of £88 to be met by Community Group.


Church Footpath - The Church has personal pledges of £5000. for their path.  Pam suggested they may like to ask TTC for a grant. Community Group agreed in principle to give a donation when the Church knows how much their path is going to cost.  Exact amount of donation to be discussed. 

Christmas Tree
Sub Committee for making tree happen is Sandra, Rob, Mike D, Harry and Jo. Practice in putting it up has taken place and all OK.  The tree is on a stand which will need to be anchored.  It was decided to erect a new permanent wrought iron railing. This will surround the tree at Christmas and the planter the rest of the year. A new bigger planter will be required next year.  If permission can be obtained from Highways, the old planter will be put on the corner of Ox Lane opposite to Fat Ox.

Remembrance Angels, obtainable from the Church from Nov 2nd will be hung by on the fence during the carol singing on Switch On night.  Trevor and Eileen organising weatherproof material for these.

Harry P is organising the grotto and Harry H is once again going to be Santa.

Ken will be updating the Switch On Spreadsheet, much of which is in hand.

AOB
Pam is proposing to TTC that the trees in St Michaels should have Christmas lighting the same as Tenterden.

Harry H said, if anyone has knowledge of a sick child at Christmastime, he will be happy to visit in his capacity of Santa's representative.

Robb voiced his concern over the danger to children in Green Lane now that Pre-School has moved into the school playing field and their entrance is from the unmade footpath.  The hedge bordering the school needs cutting back as there is not room for a car and pedestrians.  Pam suggested he gets in touch with the Town Clerk and ask him to take this issue forwards.

Rosemary will be unable to attend future meetings in their entirety so a new minute taker will be needed.                        Next Meeting :   27th October 2014.

